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THE NEWSLETTER

DECEMBER 2019 &

 JANUARY 2020

SERVICES   For  DECEMBER 2019 JANUARY 2020

[S] = Sacrament of Holy Communion
[P] = Parade  [W]
[B] = Infant Baptism  [AAW] = All Age Worship 

	'01 December
	8.45
	REV Dr Calvin Samuel [S]

	
	10.45
	Sue Mthimkula  [W]          

	'08 December
	10.45
	REV Dr Calvin Samuel [P]

	'15 December
	10.45
	REV Dr Calvin Samuel [S/AAW]

	
	16.00
	REV Dr Calvin Samuel

Carol Service

	'22 December
	10.45
	REV Chris Phillips  [W] 

	'24 December
	18.30
	REV Dr Calvin Samuel [S]

	'25 December
	9.30
	REV Dr Calvin Samuel 

	'29 December
	10.45
	REV Dr Calvin Samuel 
Sectional Service

	'05 January 
	8.00
	REV Dr Calvin Samuel [S]
Covenant Service

	
	10.45
	REV Dr Calvin Samuel [S]
Covenant Service

	''12 January '
	10.45
	REV Clifford Newman  [W] 

	'19 January 
	10.45
	REV Emma Nash  [W] 

	'26 January 
	10.45
	REV Dr Calvin Samuell [W]

	
	16.00
	REV Dr Calvin Samuel  

Messy Church

	'02 February 
	10.45
	Local Arrangement  [W] 


BIBLE STUDY
No Bible Study in December; Next Bible Study 10am Friday 31st January at Clifford and Linda's home theme 1 Thessalonians Chapter 1. 
2020 Vision
As we head towards Christmas many of us are also preparing for the New Year, 2020.  20:20 is, of course, language that we are familiar with from another context.  It’s the term we use to describe normal sharpness of vision. Put another way, 20:20 vision is to see properly, to be neither short nor long sighted.

At Christmas, we Christians celebrate the coming of Jesus into the world.  The theological term for this is incarnation, the idea that God took on flesh.  You’re probably familiar with the dish chilli con carne, that word carne which means flesh, is the same word used in the word incarnation.  That idea of incarnation, of the God who is Spirit who took on flesh is captured poetically in John’s gospel chapter 1.

In the beginning was the Word, and the Word was with God, and the Word was God. …and the Word became flesh and lived among us, and we have seen his glory….

It’s that very idea of seeing God’s glory in the flesh which makes the Christian story so compelling.  In Christ, the invisible becomes visible, the immortal becomes mortal, the infinite becomes finite, the inaccessible comes within our reach.  God’s glory becomes visible through the birth of a vulnerable child. As that child, grew into the man Jesus something of God was seen in him.

I suggest that this is a beautiful picture of the church, and one of the reasons that Christmas is such an important Christian festival. Not only do we celebrate the birth of Christ at Christmas.  We also celebrate the fact that just as something of the glory of God was seen in Christ, so too can something of God be seen in the Church of Christ.

Seeing is more than something we do with our eyes.  Seeing is also a way of describing perception which is ultimately something we do with our understanding. Even those with visual impairment recognise that when we truly ‘get it’, when we deeply understand or perceive something, only then do we properly see.

My prayer as we approach Christmas and the new year is that we as a church will enable our communities in and around Rayleigh to develop something closer to 2020 vision.  To perceive with greater clarity something of God among us, and in our everyday lives.  In order for us to do this we ourselves will need to give greater thought to who it is that we as Rayleigh Methodist are called to be for the communities we serve.
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I’m grateful to all who took part in our Anniversary Service last month, taking the opportunity to engage thoughtfully with Robert Schnase’s 5 practices of fruitful congregations:

1. Radical Hospitality

2. Passionate Worship

3. Intentional Faith Development

4. Risk-Taking Mission and Service

5. Extravagant Generosity

We spent some time in discussion exploring what we as a Church already do well in these 5 areas as well as where there might be potential for growth.  That conversation needs to continue but I am deeply grateful for the start that we have made together.

I wonder whether this might be part of our developing 2020 vision. May we continue to grow as a fruitful congregation in whom something of God may be seen.

A reminder and invitation to be part of the congregation for the BBC Radio 4 Sunday Service to be broadcast live from Rayleigh Methodist on 5th January 2020, the first Sunday of the New Year.  Congregational rehearsals begins at 07.00 in preparation for a live broadcast beginning at 08.10 and concluding at 08.48 

In recognition of that early start, and in an unashamed attempt at bribery, we’ll follow the service with bacon butties and vegetarian sausages before our regular Covenant and Communion Service begins at 10.45. 

If you are normally a member of another congregation there will be plenty of time to make it back to your regular community of worship after bacon or sausage butties. Please do join us for that special service if you can.

All God’s blessings for Christmas and the New Year.                  
CTS
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Cardiac Arrest

CPR Training & Defibrillator  
Across the UK, there are over 30,000 cardiac arrests outside of hospital every year, and the survival rate is only 1 in 10. The reason for this poor survival rate is simple: not enough people in the UK know lifesaving CPR (cardiopulmonary resuscitation) skills and how to use a defibrillator-which causes critical delays in treatment.
Some of us have had a taster session in how to give CPR and how to use a defibrillator, but in the new year we shall be contacting groups within the Church and those using our premises to provide further training using material from the British Heart Foundation.

We now have an AED (automated external defibrillator). It is installed in a cabinet on the wall in the back corridor and will therefore be available to be used to provide emergency care and assistance should anyone using the Church premises experience cardiac arrest. Adjacent to it is our First Aid Kit and First Aid Book.

Here is what someone with nursing experience says about CPR & AEDs:

“As a trained nurse, I know how important taking action is when someone goes into cardiac arrest.  It can make the difference between life  or death.  More lives could be saved if more defibrilators were availbale in public places and more people knew  how to give CPR.  Learning CPR takes about half an hour and when you think that anyone's grandfather, father, mother could callapse you can see how crucial it is.  Once they know it, they won't have to think. Faced with an emergency, they'll just get on with it.  Thank you for joining us and helping us move one step closer to becoming a nation of life savers.”

Sara Askew

Head of Survival, British Heart Foundation
If you would have any questions, please speak to Tony Knuckey (01702 207327) or death.  More lives could be saved if more defibrillators.
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CHURCH FAMILY NEWS
Love and good wishes are sent to Eileen Morgan, who had another stay
in hospital recently after a fall. We hope to see her fully recovered
in the New Year.

Please also remember our friend Margaret Purves as she receives
further chemotherapy.

Christmas greetings are sent to housebound members of the church
family, who are in our thoughts at this time.

Please remember to send in news of big birthdays, anniversaries or
special achievements.
Val Tyler
CHRISTMAS CARDS

The letter box for Christmas cards for our church family will be in the welcome area from the 24th November and cards can be collected on the 15th December.  Alternatively you could write and sign a message in the Church Christmas card and leave a donation for charity.

Margaret Lorrimore
WOMEN'S FELLOWSHIP PROGAMMES FOR DEC 2019 AND JAN 2020

	'02 December
	"Christmas Readings"

	'09 December
	"Christmas Lunch and Carols"

	'13 December
	"Welcome Back Social"

	'20 December
	"Members Afternoon"

	'27 December
	Speaker Rev Dr Calvin Samuel


Wishing eveyone a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year.
Elaine Blades 
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EXPERIENCE THE JOY OF ADVENT
Advent starts on the fourth Sunday before Christmas.  The word ‘Advent’ is from the Latin word ‘adventus’ meaning ’coming’.  Sometimes called ‘Little Lent’, it’s a time to prepare our hearts for the future Second Coming, as well as the birth of Christ.

We celebrate the season with advent calendars, candles and evergreen wreaths – symbolising Christ as Light of the world, bringing new and everlasting life.

Here are seven simple tips to help you experience and share the joy of Advent!
1. Connect with your inner child: Think back to the time when you were a child, on the simple things that made you happy at Christmas. Focus only on the good and feel the joy of Christmas come flooding back!

2. Keep it simple: This year, go for gifts and cards that share the meaning of the season, shop early and stay within your budget.

3. Be people focused: Remember the story of Mary and Martha – keep meals simple and allow yourself time and space to focus on enjoying the company of your guests.

4. Make Room for Jesus: Take some time at the beginning of each day to read your Bible, meditate on Scripture and pray. Focus on giving thanks to God for His gift of Christ to the world and for all He has done for us.

5. Me Time: God wants us to prosper in body, soul and spirit, so try to eat healthy, don’t overindulge, take time for long walks and enjoy the good and simple things in life!

6. Wear a smile and share the Joy! Finally, being joyful is a choice, it’s not about your circumstances. So, decide to be thankful this season. Wear a smile, act and talk positively, do small things with great love, be on the lookout for opportunities to do good to people. Give to the homeless, visit the sick, or take gifts to lonely neighbours.

If people ask you about your joy, don’t be afraid to share your faith. Simply explain to them that ‘Christ lives in my heart, and He can live in yours too.’
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 Christmas Coffee Morning
 Rayleigh Methodist Church

December 7th 10 am-12 noon
Many Items;

 Toys, Bric-a-brac, cakes, books, cards, Preserves and so much more
In aid of Bar and Bus
CHRISTMAS
Christmas is a time when we celebrate a birth

The birth of Christ our saviour who God sent down to earth

To teach us to love each other and forgive us for our sins

And build a world of goodness where care and kindness wins

So let’s enjoy the parties, the presents and the fun

But remember that it all began when God gave the world his Son 

Eddie Allen
COFFEE MORNINGS
'Marion Dann has now retired from taking the bookings for the coffee mornings.  We send our thanks to Marion for doing these bookings for many years.'

It now means that all bookings have to go through me.  2020 is getting booked up quickly and so if you have a required date for a particular Saturday can you please let me know as soon as possible to avoid disappointment.

Margaret Flintham
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TOWN PRAYER GROUP: House of Prayer.
A small group of Christians from across the town, meet together, every Thursday afternoon to pray.

They usually meet in the Yew Tree Room at Holy Trinity, but on October the 31st they were given permission to meet in the Council Chamber at Rayleigh Civic Suite. This helped us to focus on praying specifically for Rayleigh, it’s people, local Councillors, and local issues, including Halloween, as well as national and worldwide situations.

The meetings commence at 2.30pm  and last about an hour. If you are free to join the group for a time of prayer, you will be made most welcome.

“Again, I tell you that if two of you on earth agree about anything you ask for, it will be done for you by my father in heaven. For where two or three come together in my name, there am I with them”. Mathew 18: 19-20. (NRV)

Who knows what might be achieved?
Janet Warner.

WESLEY GUILD
Our Thursday afternoon sessions are going well with some new people joining us.  It is lovely to see them and if any more people are looking for something to do on a Thursday afternoon at 2pm please come and join us.
	'05 December
	Margaret Babbage  “Christmas Box”

	'12 December
	Terry Hiscock  “Save the Children”

	'19 December
	Carol Service

	'02 January
	Coffee evening at Rene Crompton's

14 Gayleighs      (7:30 9m)

	'09 January
	Tevor Cock    “Home Guard”

	'16 January
	David Clarke    “Vesuvius Pompeii and Capri

	'23 January
	Pam Smith

	'30 January
	John Harrison “Portland Revisited”


Margaret Flintham
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26 DECEMBER ST STEPHEN
Everyone knows that it was on the feast of Stephen that ‘good king Wenceslas looked on’.  After all, it’s in a Christmas carol – but why? There’s nothing about Christmas in it: a splendid young page who rustled up some flesh, wine and logs, an old man out in the snow (’deep and crisp and even’) and a kindly monarch. But Christmas?

The clue is in ‘the feast of Stephen’, which falls on 26th December, or ‘Boxing Day’, as we know it. That, too, has nothing to do with Christmas, beyond the fact that in the past people put a contribution in tradesmen’s boxes as a kind of Christmas present for their services during the year.

The Stephen whose feast day falls on the day after Christmas was the first Christian martyr. (You can read his story in the book of Acts). He was a member of the church in Jerusalem in its very early days, and found himself involved with six others in administering the allocation of food to those in need. The apostles, who were the leaders of the church, felt that it wasn’t appropriate for them to abandon preaching and ‘serve tables’, so they selected these seven to do the job for them. Stephen, however, quickly revealed hidden gifts as an eloquent spokesman for the Christian cause.

The Temple authorities, who had already had trouble with the apostles, were soon alerted to this new and hitherto unknown evangelist. They decided to make an example of him, thus firing a warning shot, as it were, across the bows of the apostles themselves. So they arrested Stephen and accused him of speaking against the two central elements of their religion – the ‘holy place’ (the Temple) and ‘the customs Moses handed down to us’ (the Law). It’s always dangerous to criticise a monument or a custom!

Given the right to defend himself, Stephen instead launched into an eloquent and at times biting account of Jewish history, culminating in the accusation that they had committed the worst possible sin by killing the Messiah. Inflamed by his words, his hearers abandoned any pretence of legal impartiality, rushing towards him and dragging him out of the city to a place where they began to stone him to death. Stephen, the rank and file Christian, died under a hail of rocks for claiming that Mary’s Son was the promised Messiah.

That is most probably the reason why the first martyr is honoured on the day after we celebrate the birth of the Saviour It’s a bit like the myrrh in the gifts of the Wise Men – a reminder, as we celebrate, that the bitter shadow of a cross is never far away from this story.
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I WORE MY POPPY WITH PRIDE
The reason why:

On November 7th, 1920, in strictest secrecy, four unidentified British bodies were exhumed from temporary battlefield cemeteries at Ypres, Arras, the Asine and the Somme.
None of the soldiers who did the digging were told why.

The bodies were taken by field ambulance to GHQ at St-Pol-Sur-Ter Noise. Once there, the bodies were draped with the union flag.

Sentries were posted and Brigadier-General Wyatt and a Colonel Gell selected one body at random. The other three were reburied.

A French Honour Guard was selected and stood by the coffin overnight of the chosen soldier overnight.

On the morning of the 8th November, a specially designed coffin made of oak from the grounds of Hampton Court arrived and the Unknown Warrior was placed inside.

On top was placed a crusaders sword and a shield on which was inscribed:

"A British Warrior who fell in the GREAT WAR 1914-1918 for King and Country".

On the 9th of November, the Unknown Warrior was taken by horse-drawn carriage through Guards of Honour and the sound of tolling bells and bugle calls to the quayside.

There, he was saluted by Marechal Foche and loaded onto HMS Vernon bound for Dover. The coffin stood on the deck covered in wreaths, surrounded by the French Honour Guard.

Upon arrival at Dover, the Unknown Warrior was met with a nineteen gun salute - something that was normally only reserved for Field Marshals.

A special train had been arranged and he was then conveyed to Victoria Station, London.

He remained there overnight, and, on the morning of the 11th of November, he was finally taken to Westminster Abbey.
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The idea of the unknown warrior was thought of by a Padre called David Railton who had served on the front line during the Great War the union flag he had used as an altar cloth whilst at the front, was the one that had been draped over the coffin.

It was his intention that all of the relatives of the 517,773 combatants whose bodies had not been identified could believe that the Unknown Warrior could very well be their lost husband, father, brother or son...

THIS is the reason we wear poppies.

We do not glorify war.

We remember - with humility - the great and the ultimate sacrifices that were made, not just in this war, but in every war and conflict where our service personnel have fought - to ensure the liberty and freedoms that we now take for granted.

Every year, on the 11th of November, we remember the Unknown Warrior.

At the going down of the sun, and in the morning, we will remember them.
Lest we forget.
THE LADIES CLUB
Our programme for December is as follows:
 4 December

Christmas lunch
11 December

Carol Service
Elizabeth Ellis
New Year Coffee Morning
 Rayleigh Methodist Church

18 January 2020    10 am-12 noon
Many Items;

 Toys, Bric-a-brac, cakes, books, cards, Preserves and so much more
for CHILDREN WITH CANCER (Lorraine Mann)
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AN THE MONTH OF DECEMBER
It was:

125 years ago, on 3rd Dec 1894 that Robert Louis Stevenson died.  This Scottish novelist, short story writer, poet, essayist and travel writer was best known for his novels Treasure Island, Kidnapped and the Strange Case of Dr Jekyll and Mr Hyde.

Also 125 years ago, on 29th Dec 1894 that Christina Rossetti, British poet and hymn-writer, died.

100 years ago, on 1st Dec 1919 that Lady Nancy Astor became the first female Member of Parliament (MP) to take her seat in the House of Commons.

80 years ago, on 1st Dec 1939 that Rudolph the Red-Nosed Reindeer made his first ever appearance, in a children’s colouring book given away by Montgomery Ward stores in the USA.

60 years ago, on 1st Dec 1959 that 12 countries including the UK and USA, signed the Antarctic Treaty, setting aside Antarctica as a scientific preserve free from military activity.

50 years ago, on 18th Dec 1969 that the British Government abolished the death penalty for murder.

40 years ago, on 20th Dec 1979 that the British Government announced that council tenants would be given the right to buy their homes under a new Housing Act (effective from October 1980)

30 years ago, on 3rd Dec 1989 that US President George H W Bush and Soviet leader Mikhail Gorbachev announced the end of the Cold War at a meeting in Malta.

Also 30 years ago, on 22nd December 1989 that the Brandenburg Gate in Berlin was reopened, effectively reuniting East and West Germany.

20 years ago, on 31 Dec 1999 that the London Eye, at that time the world’s tallest Ferris wheel – was officially opened on the banks of the River Thames. Because of mechanical problems, it didn’t open to passengers until 9th March 2000.

15 years ago, on 26th Dec 2004 that the Indian Ocean earthquake and tsunami (also known as the Boxing Day Tsunami) took place.  A massive undersea earthquake near Sumatra caused a devastating tsunami that swamped coastal areas in Indonesia, Sri Lanka, India, Thailand and Africa.  It was one of the deadliest natural disasters in recorded history, killing over 230,000 people in 14 countries.
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   RAYLEIGH METHODIST CHURCH
PRAYER GROUP MEETING DATES  
2019     

December: 4th.
2020:
January: 15th & 29th.

February: 12th & 26th.

March: 11th & 25th.

April: 8th & 22nd.

May: 6th & 20th. 

June: 3rd & 17th.

July 1st & 15th.

NO MEETING IN AUGUST.

September: 9th & 23rd.

October: 7thth & 21st.

November: 4th & 18th.

December: 2nd & 16th. 
ALL MEETINGS ARE IN THE WELCOME AREA, COMMENCING AT 9.30AM, FOR ABOUT 45 MINUTES.
FROM THE EDITORS WE NEED YOUR ARTICLES for the FEBRUARY 2020 EDITION 
The deadline for the submission of articles for this edition of the Newsletter is Sunday 12 JANUARY (in Welcome Area) or Wednesday 15 JANUARY  by post or email.   
johnward816@gmail.com 
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The Daisy Bowlers
present
A Christmas

Extravaganza
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featuring The Waterside Choirs
Have a brief rest… 

from all your Christmas preparations!
Rayleigh Methodist Church
on Saturday, 21st December

2:00 – 4:30

Tickets: £10 from Heather on 07879 232231

Proceeds in aid of The Music Man
and Medicines to the Phillipines

RAYLEIGH METHODIST CHURCH
SERVICES
Sunday Services 
10:45 am and (6:30 pm
2nd and  4th Sunday) 
Junior Church 

10:45 am
Mid-Week Communion
With the exception of August it is held on the third Tuesday of each month in the WESLEY ROOM at 10:30 am. 
REGULAR WEEKLY MEETINGS
Monday
1:15pm Sunbeams Parent and Toddler Group

2:30 pm Women's Fellowship
Tuesday

Wednesday
1:45pm – 3:15pm Ladies Club

4:15 pm-5:30 pm Rainbows

5:45 pm -7:15 pm Brownie Guides

7:00 pm-8.45pm Guides

Thursday
10:00 am Care and Share

2:00 pm Wesley Guild (Sept to May only)

5.15 pm- 6.15pm Beavers

6:30 pm - 7:45 pm Cubs

8:00 pm – 9:30pm Scouts  

Friday
4:30 pm-5:45 pm Rainbows

5:30 pm-7:00 pm Brownie Guides

7:15 pm -9:00 pm Guides

7:15 pm -9:00 pm Guides Senior Section (fortnightly)

Preschool
Mon  9:15 am to 11:45 am

Tues Weds Thurs Friday  9:15-11:45 am and 12:30-3:00 pm
Editors John and Sue Ward 9 Sheridan Close Rayleigh SS6 8YR    Telephone 01268 742847 (johnward816@gmail.com)

RAYLEIGH METHODIST CHURCH
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